

GRAND LINE OFFICERS

Kenneth A. Clay, Jr. *Grand Master*

David S. Collins
Deputy Grand Master

Daniel R. Hotchkiss Senior Grand Warden

Scott R. Borthwick Junior Grand Warden

James H. Lawrence III
Grand Treasurer

John F. Gordon Deputy Grand Treasurer

> Mark E. Langis Grand Secretary

Thomas S. Lowe Deputy Grand Secretary

Larry A. Sprague Senior Grand Deacon

Troy A. Patoine Junior Grand Deacon

Robert C. Lethbridge *Grand Chaplain*

Brian J. Smith Grand Chaplain

Thomas A. Ladd Grand Chaplain

Michael R. Steward *Grand Chaplain*

Michael T. Salisbury *Grand Lecturer*

Dennis A. Tuttle Deputy Grand Lecturer

Roderick M. MacDonald Grand Historian

Karl R. Olson Grand Historian

Paul C. Smith Grand Education Officer

Malcolm A. Wooff Deputy Grand Education Officer

FROM THE GRAND EAST

THE JOURNEY OF A LIFETIME

Close your eyes for a moment and think back to that time when you first entertained the idea of becoming a Freemason. Do you remember how you felt? Excited? Anxious? Curious? Adventurous? I suspect it may have been a bit of all those emotions. So, you took a leap of faith and started your Masonic journey.

Let's be clear. You didn't "join" Freemasonry. You were accepted into our Ancient Craft. This acceptance should be viewed as a great honor, and one not to be taken lightly. You have a strong tradition to uphold – in this Grand Jurisdiction, men have been proudly accepted into our Fraternity for the last 230 years! It is your duty to both uphold this tradition, and better yet, to thrive in it. Your Masonic experience should be a "journey of a lifetime".

Whether you are relatively young or not so young, it is my hope that your Masonic experience has become a "journey of a lifetime", filled with many precious memories. Regardless of rank or privilege, it should be every Mason's goal to ensure fulfillment for you and your brethren.

So how do we get there? How do we ensure fulfillment for ourselves? How do we help our fellow man? Please consider the following.



Where are you in your Masonic journey? Let's start at the beginning. Your journey likely began when a Mason you knew signed your petition for membership. He is referred to as your "first line signer". A first line signer's job is not complete when the ink on your petition dries. His job is to get your journey off on the right foot. He should ensure that someone is assigned to assist you in learning your lessons. He should be sure you are aware of the Masonic calendar and encourage your frequent attendance. He should offer you a ride to Masonic events and sit with you to help explain what's happening. In summary, your first line signer should be lending a helping hand; guiding you through a seamless introduction to our Ancient Craft.

Continued on page 2

THE GRAND LODGE



Grand Master's Message continued

Congratulations! You've just been raised to the Sublime Degree of Master Mason. To this point, you have been the center of attention at your degrees. Now it's time for your fourth meeting. Don't be surprised if the center of attention shifts away from you as Masonry in your Lodge marches on. But don't be shy. Get involved. Let your first line signer and your Worshipful Master know that you want to be an active Mason.



There are plenty of ways to get the "new guy" involved.

- You can assist with degrees. You can take a walk-on part (i.e. craftsman in the Master Mason Degree) or assist with a speaking part (i.e. a portion of a Degree History or Charge).
- Partner with your Lodge Historian. Perhaps you can help with a program explaining the history of your Lodge. This has a dual benefit – not only does it keep you engaged, but it expands your Masonic Education.

- Assist in the kitchen. I'm sure your Stewards would appreciate the help. And when serving a meal, it's a great way to meet your new Brethren.
- Offer to serve on Investigating Committees. Learn from those who have experience interviewing applicants. It's another great way to meet new people and to travel.
- Expand your Masonic Light. Offer to meet with the District Deputy Grand Education Officer for advice on recommended reading material. Look for Lodges offering Masonic Education programs and travel to them (and bring a brother with you!). Perhaps you may even want to ask your Worshipful Master if you can present a Masonic Education program during a Stated Meeting in your own Lodge.

Another point I can't emphasize enough is the value of travel. Whether you are a relatively new Mason, well along your Masonic journey, or a seasoned veteran, travel keeps you engaged and informed. You would be amazed what you can learn by visiting other Lodges. See how they perform their degrees. For the most part, degrees performed in Lodges throughout our Grand Jurisdiction are the same, but there are subtle twists. See them for yourself, and report back to your Lodge on your likes and dislikes. Another benefit of traveling is the opportunity to bond with your Brothers. True brotherhood is formed both within and without the four walls of the Lodge room. Encourage carpooling, offer to drive, or get invited to ride along.

Continued on page 3

THE GRAND LODGE



Grand Master's Message continued

Perhaps you've been way from your Lodge for a while. Much has changed in the last decade.

We encourage you to come check us out. For some time now, Grand Lodge has been encouraging Lodges to get away from standard business formats at their Stated Meetings, and to enhance their value to the membership. Lodges are now forgoing the reading of minutes in lieu of offering Masonic Education Programs. Lodge meetings are put at rest so that brethren can hold open discussions on topics ranging from: "Guarding the West Gate", Masonic symbols, the relevance of Masonry in society and ways in which your Lodge can give back.

Lodges are also getting creative with the use of music. We all can appreciate how music can enhance a Masonic experience. With the decline in availability of organists, Lodges are taking a different approach. Some are using technology to play music on phones or other devices. Some Lodges are leveraging the musical talents of its members. I know of one Lodge where a member (who happens to be a Past Grand Master) uses his guitar to strum a marching sequence. The bottom line is that Lodges are getting creative in ways to help positively enhance your Masonic journey.

Now let's step outside the four walls of your Lodge. There are countless ways that you can enhance your Masonic journey through community involvement. Encourage your Lodge to help in the community. Paint a fence at the local cemetery. Rake leaves at a local park. Clear snow from fire hydrants. March in the Old Home Day parade. And when doing so, let them know you're a Freemason by proudly wearing your Masonic hat, shirt, and/or ring. Post your activity with local news outlets and social media. Let them know that Masonry is alive and well in your community! Not only will your community benefit from your efforts, but you will be enriching your own personal Masonic experience.

Brethren, you are Freemasons for a reason. Your Masonic journey should be one that charts a series of milestones that help to grow you as a person, filled with enriching memories along the way. Make the very best of your journey. Don't wait for someone else to ask you to get involved.

It's your journey, so make the most of it!

THE GRAND LODGE



The Grand Lodge of New Hampshire Proudly Presents LEADERSHIP TRAINING SEMINAR

Providing the Guidance New Officers need to Successfully Lead

Saturday October 26, 2019 Masonic Temple, 53 Ironworks Rd., Concord, NH

8:30am Registration (Coffee and donuts will be provided) 9:00am to 1:00pm (Breaks included)

TOPICS COVERED INCLUDE

Why do we have a Masonic Lodge and who are the leaders?

Why it is important to have effective communication with members?

Understanding the role of each Officer in the Lodge.

Why understanding the personality types of our members affects our success.

Why each Officer should develop short and long term goals.

WHO CAN AND SHOULD ATTEND?

This seminar is OPEN to those New Hampshire Brethren who are presently a Lodge Officer OR will be a Lodge Officer in the coming year. Brethren could either be from an incoming Steward to the Secretary to the next Worshipful Master of their Lodge.

Dress is informal. Jeans are okay.

This Seminar is FREE of Charge but you are required to RSVP to allow us to properly prepare.

Please provide (Name, Lodge and Office), RSVP by Oct. 16, 2019 to David Collins, Deputy Grand Master: dgm@nhgrandlodge.org

Part 2 of this Course will be held on Sat. November 9, 2019 in Concord

Click here to download the flier.

LOI SCHEDULE

All Dates are Saturdays

Afternoon Schedule:

II:30 AM Book Sales Open

12:00 PM Lunch

1:00 PM Grand Lodge

pening

3:30 PM Grand Lodge

Closing

Evening Schedule:

5:30 PM Book Sales Open

6:00 PM Dinner

7:00 PM Grand Lodge

Opening

9:30 PM Grand Lodge

Closing

September 7

District 5 (Afternoon), Rochester Masonic Temple

District I (*Evening*), Portsmouth Masonic Temple

September 14

District 2 (*Afternoon*) Nashua Masonic Temple

District 3 (Evening) Milford Masonic Temple

September 21

Districts 7 (Afternoon)

North Woodstock Masonic Temple

District 6 (Evening), Holderness Masonic Temple September 28

September 28

District 8 (*Afternoon*), Gorham-Sabatis Lodge No. 73

District 4 (Evening), Penacook Masonic Temple (Horace Chase)

For more information including officer attendance requirements, dress code and more, please click here



IMPORTANT DATES

FRATERNAL LODGE NO. 71

Cornerstone Laying for Bicentennial of First Congregational Church September 8th

Fraternal Lodge No. 71 will be hosting and Grand Lodge will be performing the Cornerstone Laying for Bicentennial of First Congregational Church of Farmington. Collation to follow All Grand Lodge Officers are asked to dress in tuxedo, for all other Brothers, Tuxedo or Dark Suit is requested. For more information call WM Norman Greeley at 603-534-III8 or email him at greenorm1963@gmail.com



NEW HAMPSHIRE MASONIC FAMILY UNITY PARTY

Sunday, September 15, 2019. 1-5pm Wellington State Park, Bristol, NH

Families and friends are invited to attend the NH Masonic Unity Party to celebrate the Fraternal bonds of our Orders. Enjoy a traditional style cookout with all of the fixings along with games, beach and boating access, and nature trails!

Cost is \$5 per person (children II and younger are free).

Click here to purchase tickets!

M/S MOUNT WASHINGTON SPECIAL LADIES BRUNCH CRUISE

Sunday, September 15, 2019 at 10 am

Hosted by Chocorua Lodge No. 83.

For more information contact Nate Fuller, event Coordinato at naterfuller@qmail.com - 603-236-1652.

Click here for more information

ANNIVERSARY LODGE OF RESEARCH # 175

Cordially Invites You to The

MASONIC ROADSHOW 2019

Saturday October 12, 2019

Masonic Temple, 53 Ironworks Rd. Concord, NH 9:00am to 3:30pm 8:30am—Coffee and Donuts

Presentations Throughout the Day:

Various Guest Speakers to include but not limited to:

R.W. Brothers: Ryan Flynn, Karl Olson, Paul Smith,

David Collins speaking on Topics from: Famous NH

Masons, Art and its relation to Masonry, The Golden

Age of Fraternalism,

Thought Provoking Masonic Topics!

Special Guest Speaker
Wor. Brother Christopher Murphy a Member of
Fibonacci Lodge #112 in VT
Will present "The Tavern Myth"

This Event is **FREE** of Charge but we would appreciate your RSVP so we can plan accordingly.

Email - David Collins, WM of Anniversary Lodge #175 aylnh175@gmail.com

Click here to download the flier